
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB 2167 – BSC law enforcement jurisdiction 
Hearing scheduled:  January 18, 2021 | 2:00 pm 

Senate Judiciary Committee, Sen. D. Larson, Chair 

 

Madam Chair, members of the Committee, for the record, I’m Erin Oban, senator for Bismarck’s District 35, including the 

beautiful Bismarck State College campus on the western-most edge of my district boundaries. 

I’m here to introduce SB 2167, a bill I’m bringing forward at the request of BSC, to clarify in law the jurisdiction of law 

enforcement officers employed by BSC. As you will notice in the current text of Subsection 2, this is a pretty standard 

thing for our campuses to do to avoid confusion or conflict between their law enforcement and that of the city in which 

the campus is located. 

Below, I am including a map below to provide a visual of where these intersections and streets lie with in and 

surrounding the campus. 

 

Madam Chair, that concludes my testimony, and although I’ll be glad to try to answer any questions or provide 

clarification, I believe there will also be a representative from Bismarck State College available to give any further 

context to the request or respond to questions I may not be able to answer. 

Thank you for your time, and I respectfully request the support of the committee on SB 2167. 


